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Spotlight on:  Homophobic Language  

Homophobic language means terms of abuse that are often used towards LGBT+ or those thought 

to be LGBTQ+. A Stonewall survey across many schools found the most common form of homo-

phobic language heard in schools is ‘that’s so gay’ and ‘you’re so gay’. 99% of 

gay young people report hearing the casual use of these phrases in school. 

These comments are sometimes directed towards people who are actually, or 

perceived to be, gay. However, they are most often used to mean that some-

thing is bad or rubbish, with no conscious link to sexual orientation at all. 

Whilst often dismissed as banter, the unchallenged use of ‘gay’ to mean bad or rubbish has a pro-

foundly negative effect on gay young people’s self-esteem. It also affects pupils who have gay 

friends, family or loved ones.  

The Stonewall survey also found that nearly half of LGBT pupils including 64 per cent of trans pu-

pils – are bullied for being LGBTQ+ in Britain’s schools.  

As a school we are committed to ensuring that we celebrate diversity and promote acceptance  

and will always challenge any homophobic views. All staff at Stoke Park have had training about 

how to challenge the use of homophobic language and he children know that homophobic lan-

guage will not be tolerated. Parents will always be informed if their child uses such language.  We 

also tackle these views through our PSHE curriculum and assemblies.  

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Thank you to those of you who completed the safeguarding questionnaire in the last newsletter. 

We only received 8 completed questionnaires and would really like to hear from more parents. 

The survey link is  on page 2 of this newsletter  - please complete it if you can. It should take no 

more than 5 minutes.  

Today is  International day against homophobia, biphopbia and transphobia—an important day 

that aims to coordinate international events that raise awareness of LGBTQ+ rights  violations 

and stimulate interest in LGBTQ+ rights work worldwide. Still, more than one-third of all coun-

tries criminalize same-sex relationships. LGBTQ+ people face prejudice, discrimination, stigma, 

hostility and violence. They are denied legal protections, essential health care, civil and human 

rights, including a right to bodily autonomy.  The ‘spotlight on’ feature in this newsletter is on 

the use of homophobic language and the impact this can have on members of the LGBTQ+ com-

munity and their families and friends.  

Thanks for reading.  

Mrs Higgitt 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Raising_awareness
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/LGBT_rights
https://www.unfe.org/about-2/
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Useful contacts:  

 

First Response: To report any safeguarding concerns. This can be done anonymously. 
01179036444 

North Bristol Foodbanks (0117 9791399)  For areas covered see here: https://
northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/ 

Young Minds: supporting children and young people's mental health 

Mind: adult mental health support and information  

Refuge: domestic abuse support 

Saneline: Emotional Support: 07984 967 708 (leave name and number and someone will call you 
back) 

Bristol Mindline: 0300 123 3393 (in the day); 0800 808 0330 (after 7pm) 

 

National Online Safety Hub 

The school now subscribe to The National Online Safe-

ty Hub. The hub contains a wealth of useful infor-

mation to support schools and parents in keeping chil-

dren safe online.  As members of the hub, our parent 

community can access all the resources too. These in-

clude: Parent guides (like the one attached), explainer 

videos and training on how to keep your children safe 

online.  

To access the hub and  all its resources, parents simply 

need to follow the link below and self enrol:  

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/stoke-park-schools 

If you have any problems with accessing the hub, please speak to Mrs Higgitt.   

 

 

Safeguarding Parent Survey 

We would love to hear your views about safeguarding at the school. Please complete this 

short survey to help us understand how we can improve our safeguarding practice. 

 

https://forms.gle/DVUhJUtRBib9enZq9 

 

https://northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/
https://northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/
https://youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk/
http://www.sane.org.uk/what_we_do/support/helpline
https://bristolmind.org.uk/mental-health-resources/bristol-mindline/


 

 


